A. Gerald Sabin (Gerry) VK2AGS


24/02/1918 to 5/08/2015 

aged 97 years

I first met Gerald in about 1974 when he was working for the ABC. I was working for Jacoby Mitchell as a salesman selling test equipment.

I had no notion of Gerald being involved with Amateur Radio until I joined MWRC when the club met at the Old Radar Station, Beacon Hill in the late 1970's. 

A number of photos of that era exist. Gerald always provided encouragement to the members to develop their personal interests in Amateur Radio which flowed on to better developments of MWRS.

I deliberately refer to MWR Club and MWR Society as appropriate.

Gerald was already known as the longest standing member of the MWRC in all of its incantations.

(I think he joined in 1936).

Gerald was a Life Member of MWRS. I am proud to have proposed his Life Membership which was the last act I did in my term as President of MWRS.

Records of callsigns from 1911 to 1961 show Gerald as being licenced since 1946. His first station was set up in Manly, then moved to Balgowlah, and finally to North Manly/Allambie in 1954 where his station has resided ever since.

During the 1980s Gerald was keen to be involved with everything to do with the MWRS.

After his wife Lesley died Gerald did start to slow down a bit. His multitude of Amateur Radio friends helped him cope and in recent times have helped him maintain his station, fixing aerials etc,

and generally checking on his wellbeing.

Gerald was always keen to tinker a bit, not always as a builder of equipment, more as a user.

He was keen to learn about new communications technologies.

Gerald was keen on sports, always checking and comparing scores with his friends, whether it be football (all forms), cricket, or lawn bowls. He played lawn bowls until his early 90s.

I know Gerald had many friends, those of them still alive are now mourning Gerry's passing. I am proud to have known Gerald and I hope I have managed to adopt some of his good attributes.

Vale' Gerald

Goodbye my friend, Rest in Peace

Peter Jackson VK2WPJ 

7/08/2015

